5 April 2005

To: Norman Perry
From: Charles Cotnoir, Director

Dukes County Emergency Management

Dear Norman,
 
During our recent conversation, where you expressed your dissatisfaction and a desire to move on, I suggested that we try to see if we could work this out and that I would think about this matter. After further reviewing our respective positions, I find that the two positions are irreconcilable.  As you have given a great deal of time and effort as an unpaid volunteer and in all fairness to you, I have tried to put these thoughts on paper.
 
My position is, and has always been, that the Director, should be the organization’s leader, should set the organization’s direction, should assign the tasks that need to be done, is the final decision maker and is, most importantly, the sole spokesman for the organization. 
 
I believe that where our positions differ is in the way that the management of the organization is applied.
 
In the past, the direction, goals, and tasks of the Emergency Management side of the house have been set by committee.  The Emergency Management Committee talked a lot, but in my opinion, very little progress was made to make the Island a safer place during the response and recovery phases of emergencies.  Further, even the simple matter of training was neither assigned nor accomplished.  We didn’t even do a risk analysis of dangers to the Island that we should try to prepare for.
 
While it is true that, since I became Director, I have briefed you on what I am doing, but I have not included you in the decision process.  I realize that this is a different management style than we had before, but the role of Director requires directing and delegating.
 
I further realize that this is contributing to your feelings of dissatisfaction, but again, I don’t believe in management by committee.
 
Of more importance, the projects that I’m dealing with are outside the scope of your experience, such as the new Homeland Alert Network, The Mass Vaccination Project, the new Incident Command System Training for Emergency Managers, the Oak Bluffs Mass Casualty Incident Exercise, getting the Hospital Emergency Incident Command System training organized, etc.  Don’t feel bad, just about everybody is scrambling just to stay current with all the new stuff.  I’m putting in at least 40 hours a week and I’m still behind.
 
In regard to the assignment of tasks, I realize that we are all volunteers. I can only ask that a given task be done in a particular way and it is up to the volunteer to accept or reject the task, as given.  
 
I have only asked you to do two things for me.  I asked you to take the minutes of the MVEMDA meeting and I asked you to complete the NIMS test.
 
As you recall, I asked you to take the minutes while not seated at the table with the Town Emergency Managers and I asked you not to participate in the discussion. As I explained to you, I did this so that the Town Emergency Managers would not be confused as to who the Dukes County Emergency Manager was. I’m sorry that you feel that this relegated you to the status of a “clerk”, but that brings us back to the problem of management by a single voice or management by committee. 
 
You may want to consider completing the NIMS course for your new position as the Emergency Manager for the Airport.
 
In your email of 4 April, you said that you would come to the MVEMDA’s meeting and take the minutes of the meeting but that you would be representing the Martha’s Vineyard Airport.  
 
While our meeting is open to anybody, the MV Airport is not an Emergency Management body and is not part of our Association. However, I’m sure that Airport matters will come up on our agenda, sometime in the near future, in relation to our Mass Vaccination Project and I believe that the Association would be grateful for your participation for that issue.
 
Congratulations on your new position at the Airport. 
 
I would like to thank you for your many years of service to the Emergency Management Department of Dukes County and at your convenience, please drop off your Emergency Management Radio as I need to reassign it. You’ll need to keep your pager for Search and Rescue.
 
 
Thank You Again, 
 
Chuck Cotnoir
Cc: Winn Davis, County Manager
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